
 

 

GRAND JUNCTION PLANNING COMMISSION  

September 14, 2021 MINUTES 

5:30 p.m. 

The meeting of the Planning Commission was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Chair 

Andrew Teske.   

 

Those present were Planning Commissioners; Chair Andrew Teske, Vice Chair Christian 

Reece, George Gatseos, Ken Scissors, Keith Ehlers, Sandra Weckerly, and Shanon 

Secrest. 

 

Also present were Jamie Beard (Assistant City Attorney), Felix Landry (Planning 

Supervisor), Dave Thornton (Principal Planner), Kristen Ashbeck (Principal Planner), 

Daniella Acosta (Associate Planner), Isabella Vaz (Communications Specialist), and Kalli 

Savvas (Planning Technician). 

 

There were 9 members of the public in attendance. 

 

The meeting video can be viewed online here.  

 

1. 1101 Winters Avenue Rezone                                                           File # RZN-2021-492 

Consider a request by Winters Building, LLC to rezone a 4.91-acre parcel from I-2 

(General Industrial) to I-1 (Light Industrial) located at 1101 Winters Avenue.  

 

Commissioner Teske recused himself from the vote. Vice Chair Reece took over 

presiding the meeting. 

 

Staff Presentation 

Kristen Ashbeck, Principal Planner, introduced exhibits into the record and provided a 

presentation regarding the request. 

 

Questions for Staff 

None. 

 

Applicant Presentation 

The applicant’s representative, Benjamin Fox, Vortex Engineering, was present and 

available for questions. 

 

Questions for Applicant 

None. 

 



 

 

Public Hearing 

The public hearing was opened at 5 p.m. on Tuesday, September 7, 2021 via 

www.GJSpeaks.org. 

 

None. 

 

The public hearing was closed at 6:28 on September 14, 2021. 

 

Discussion 

None. 

 

 

Motion and Vote 

Commissioner Gatseos made the following motion, “Mr. Chairman, on the Winters 

Building, LLC request from an I-2 (General Industrial) zone district to an I-1 (Light 

Industrial) zone district for Lot 1 of Winters Avenue Industrial Park and the abutting 

vacated right-of-way, a 4.91-acre property located at 1101 Winters Avenue, City file 

number RZN-2021-492, I move that the Planning Commission forward a recommendation 

of approval to City Council with the findings of fact as listed in the staff report.” 

 

Commissioner Weckerly seconded the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 
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